
 
 

THIS WEEK AT TRINITY 
 
Sunday, July 22 

8am-9am: Church Service 

9:35am-10:15am: Sunday School 

10:30am-11:30am: Church Service-Communion 

1pm-3pm: Junior Youth Summer Event 

 
Monday, July 23 

6:30pm-7:30pm: Voters Meeting 

 

Tuesday, July 24 

9:30am-10:30am: Seniors' Bible Study 

 

Wednesday, July 25 

6:30am-7:30am: Bible Study 

 

Thursday, July 26 

9am-2:30pm: Quilters 

 
Saturday, July 28 

5:30pm-6:30pm: Church Service Communion 

 
 
 

VOTERS MEETING NOTE: 
TIME CHANGE 
 
Please be advised that our Voters Meeting will be 
on Monday, July 23, beginning at 6:30pm. 

 
 
 

WELCOME TRINITY YOUTH 
DIRECTOR:  
CINDY GOOD 
 
Cindy Good and her family are transplants to the 
Springfield area. Her husband, Tim, works for the 
National Park Service and in their 19 years of 
married life, his job has taken them from 
Springfield, Illinois, to Ohio, to Nebraska, to 
Missouri and back, again, to Springfield.  
They have 3 children: Trevor (9th grade), Cybelle 
(6th grade) and Tristan (2nd grade).  
Cindy originally served Good Shepherd in 
Sherman, IL as a DCE before their moving 
adventures began. Since that initial position she 
has also held teaching positions in 5th - 8th grade 
classrooms and served as school librarian and a 
preschool aide. Occasionally her work swung 
back to the duties of a DCE, teaching 
confirmation classes or Sunday School, 
conducting choir and leading various programs.  
A native of Louisiana, Cindy enjoys traveling with 
her family (usually to visit family), cooking, 
playing board games, and reading everything!  
The Goods are looking forward to joining the 
Trinity family.  
Please give the Good family a warm Trinity 
welcome! 

 
 
 
 
 

WEEKLY  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
for the week of Sunday, July 22, 2018 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
JUNIOR YOUTH SUMMER EVENT: Want to get out of the house and 
into God's creation? Looking for a fun and exciting game to play? 
Join all youth who were in 7th and 8th grade this past year in an 
exciting game of Frisbee golf. We will meet in Lincoln Park by the 
Fun Shop at 1pm on July 22. Parents can pick their children up at 
3pm at the same spot. Golf discs will be provided but feel free to 
bring your own! Any questions, please contact Morgan Grillot at 
mgrillot@trinity-lutheran.com. 
 
SUMMER INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC NEWS: The Trinity Concert Band is 
happy to announce that we will be back in 2018 for our 5th year! 
Sat., July 28, evening service 

Sun., September 23, 3pm, 3rd Annual Hymn Fest at the Carillon 

Sun., December 9, 4pm, Caroling at the Carillon 
 
FRIENDSHIP BLOCK PARTY: Our Savior’s Lutheran Church welcomes 
all to be a part of a Friendship Block Party on Sun, July 22.  
The Block Party will begin at 10am with a church service on the 
grounds of Our Savior. At 11:30am, food and activities will be set up 
for children and adults.  All events and food are free.  The party will 
continue until 3:30pm.  
 
TRINITY SUMMER BAND - 5TH ANNUAL SATURDAY EVENING 
CONCERT: Trinity Summer Band will present highlights from our 
2018 season preceding the Saturday evening service on July 28. The 
concert will begin at 5pm in the Parish Hall at the school. 
 
TRINITY BLOCK PARTY: Our annual block party will be Aug. 11 from 
Noon-2:00. Join us for food, slushies, inflatables, music and fun! 
Please invited friends and neighbors. If you are able to volunteer in 
any way please contact Molly Booher at 217-899-8875 or 
ambooher13@gmail.com 
 
PANTRY SHOWER FOR PRINCIPAL KLUG: We are very excited to 
welcome the Zack Klug family to Trinity! All are encouraged to 
participate in making their arrival to Springfield go as smoothly as 
possible. Over the next several weeks, we will be gathering items to 
help build their pantry and households supplies. A list of suggested 
items is included below. If you would like to participate, please bring 
your donations to the church or school campus.  
NEW GARBAGE CANS OR LAUNDRY BASKETS will be placed in the 
new addition of the church and parish center lobby to collect items. 
Pantry items will be presented to the Klug family on Aug. 19 after 
the luncheon when Principal Klug is installed. 
If you would prefer giving a gift card to a grocery store or restaurant, 
please drop them off at the school or church office. 
Suggested Items: 

 Toilet paper  

 Kleenex 

 Paper towels  

 Aluminum foil 

 Baggies 

 Garbage bags 

 Laundry detergent 

 Soaps 

 Paper plates/napkins 

 Other non-perishable items 
 
9TH ANNUAL TIGER CLASSIC GOLF OUTING: Please join us for the 9th 
Annual Tiger Classic Golf Outing on Sun., Aug. 26, at The Rail Golf 
Course in Springfield, Illinois. Registration begins at 2pm with a 
shotgun start at 3:30pm. Proceeds from this event will go towards 
meeting the needs of the Trinity Athletic Program. With your help, 
athletic opportunities can continue to be offered to the students at 
Trinity Lutheran School. Your support is greatly appreciated!   
For more information, please contact Aaron Lopian at 
AMLopian@gmail.com 
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WEEKLY BIBLE STUDIES 
 
SUNDAY MORNING ADULT BIBLE CLASS:  
Galatians: What does God’s Word say about 
faith, the challenges of living in a broken world 
and how believers should live together in the 
Christian church? Come find out as we study 
Galatians! Sunday mornings in the Parish Center 
from 9:35am-10:15am.  We hope to see you 
there! 
 
SUNDAY SCHOOL: This week’s Sunday School 
lesson, “Jesus Appears to the Disciples,” recounts 
the Easter story. Students will discuss how God 
speaks through their pastor to forgive their sins. 
Families could discuss, “How did Jesus’ 
appearance on Easter evening both encourage 
and frighten the disciples? Why is it sometimes 
difficult to admit and confess our sins?” 
 
SENIOR CITIZENS BIBLE CLASS (Tuesday): 
Refreshments begin at 9:30am; class at 10am in 
the Parish Hall.  
 
TUESDAY MORNING LADIES BIBLE STUDY:  
Tuesday morning ladies bible study is on 
vacation! We will resume in September.  
 
GRIEFSHARE PROGRAM: This program features 
biblical, Christ-centered teaching that focuses on 
grief topics associated with the death of a loved 
one. The next Griefshare program begins on 
Tuesday, August 28 from 6:30pm-8:30pm. With 
the blessing of the Thrivent Action Team, 
workbook fees will be waived for this next 13 
week program! Any questions or to preregister, 
call Joleen Hoff, 217-899-9418 or email: 
trinitygriefshare@yahoo.com   
 
SUNRISE BIBLE STUDY (Wednesday): All 
members of Trinity are welcome to join us in the 
school library for Sunrise Bible Study every Wed. 
at 6:30am. For questions, please contact Bill Rast 
at 217-585-0571. 

 
 
 

TRUSTING IN THE LORD 

CONTRIBUTIONS REPORT - 

BLDG. FUND 

 

Thru the month of June 2018 

Months completed 19 

Months to go 17 

Pledges made $746,518 

Amount received (56%) $418,131 

 

Contributions Report: Thank you for your 

financial support to the Trusting In The Lord 

building campaign. As you can see we have 

already received over 56% of our pledges. Your 

contributions are greatly appreciated in 

providing for our $3 million in improvements at 

the church and school. Please keep this endeavor 

in your prayers. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS CONTINUED 
 
BIBLE STUDY AT LINCOLN LAND COMMUNITY COLLEGE: A Bible 
Study at Lincoln Land Community College, Springfield will be 
conducted by Springfield area LCMS pastors beginning Sept. 4 at 
noon every Tuesday of the fall semester. Look for the group in the 
dining room on the lowest level of Menard Hall, on the side opposite 
the Quiznos. Bring your lunch, pull up a chair, and join the 
discussion! 
 
“BE READY TO GIVE AN ANSWER” BIBLE CLASS: Trinity Lutheran 
Parish Center invites all to a bible class  on Wednesday evenings 
beginning on Sept. 5 to Nov. 14. Dr. Ken “Schurb” of the CID office 
will be teaching on “Who is Jesus? Did everything just evolve? Does 
Science have it all figured out?” Engage unchurched people 
regarding these and other questions. This study will help prepare 
you, as 1 Peter 3:15 says, to give an answer to everyone who asks 
about the hope that is in you. (By the way, this material will also be 
available in weekend workshop form. Please inquire if you are 
interested.)  
 
 
 

OTHER ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
CLOTHING DONATIONS NOW ACCEPTED: Trinity's 6th Annual 
Community Clothing Giveaway will be held Sat., Aug. 4 from 9am-
Noon in the Parish Hall. Clothing donations can be dropped off in the 
closet in the Parish Center. Because this event is a witness to the 
Springfield community, please be sure that clothes are clean; no 
musty/body odors, animal hair, no holes or stains; and in new or 
"like new" condition. Please also be sure to check the pockets for 
any valuables!!! Purses, belts, shoes, coats/jackets, and other 
clothing accessories may also be donated. Please, DO NOT DONATE 
toys, books, household items, etc., Thank you for helping "meet the 
needs" of our community as we "share Christ" in Springfield. For 
more information, contact Larry and Paula Boehme at 217-626-2179. 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED to sort clothes and help with Clothing 
Giveaway Event! We need help sorting clothes on Fri., Aug. 3 
beginning at 8:30am. Come when you can, stay as long as you can; 
we hope set-up is completed by 3pm. Help is needed on Sat., Aug. 4 
during the clothing giveaway beginning at 9am. Teardown begins at 
Noon--lots of help needed to bag clothes, take down tables, set-up 
for 5:30pm Saturday service! All help is greatly appreciated! Please 
contact Mary Denham to volunteer. 
217-620-0042 or marydenham@ymail.com Thank you! 
 
HELPING HANDS SHELTER: Since 2008 we have provided over 2,500 
meals for the Shelter. The dates scheduled for the remainder of 
2018 are Aug.31 and Nov. 30. If you or your group are interested in 
participating with this project, please call Byron Welt at 217 803-
0107. A meal will cost in the range of $160-$180 (enough to feed 50 
people). If you wish to help with funding, please make your check 
payable to Trinity Lutheran Church, memo line "Helping Hands". 
 
TRINITY LUTHERAN SCHOOL IS HIRING PART TIME HELP!:As the new 
school year is approaching, Trinity School is looking for part time 
help in the cafeteria and extended care area. Hours are 
approximately 10-15 hours per week. Resumes can be mailed or 
dropped off to the Trinity School office. For questions, please 
contact the school office at 217-787-2323. 
 
IN SEARCH OF “A WRINKLE IN TIME”: Kimberly Garvue, 7th grade 
teacher at Trinity Lutheran School, is asking for donations of the 
book, "A Wrinkle in Time" by Madeleine L'Engle. She is in need of 26 
copies for her 8th grade class. If you have any copy that you would 
like to donate, please bring it to the Trinity Lutheran School Office.  
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